St. Catherine of Siena School

Athletic Boosters Club

February 2005 Meeting Minutes


Meeting was opened by President, Gary Devoto.

Prayer was led by Gary Devoto

Minutes from the last meeting were approved.  

Reports

Treasurer
Al Boden reporting from January report:

Beginning balance
$ 6,515.48

Expenses

$ 3,336.00

Deposits

$ 7,543.00

Ending Balance
$10,720.78 Uniform fund balance $3,220.

Volleyball
Paulette Boden reporting:

All OK in girls leagues.  7th & 8th boys start on 2/25 running through second week in May.  Kenton Co. runs the 4th, 5th, 6th league. Signup sheets were placed in rooms.  One 6th grader will play with 7th & 8th team.  Leagues consist of 8 games plus tourney.  Karen Enzweiler handles the scheduling of the concession stand and door workers. 

Soccer
Tom Murrin reporting:

Hotel problem exist for Bluegrass games.  After discussion it was agreed that Tom would reserve 75 rooms at the Marriott Courtyard even though we won’t have any double rooms or very few.  Most rooms will have King beds and pullout couch.  Some discussion on a team that was select in the fall returning in the spring as a recreational team for St. Catherine. Tom will speak with the coach.

Basketball
No report 

Cheerleading

No report.

Coach’s Committee
Letter dated 2/9 was received from Doug Lonneman.  Copies were handed out to all boosters in attendance due to the serious nature of the letter.  Gary Devoto and Kevin Johnson stated that they had conversations with Doug.  Two themes were outlined -- decision making and Christian demeanor.  Although Doug’s letter did not provide specific issues, it contained a suggested course of action.  After lengthy discussion by all in attendance, it was agreed that the board and the coaches committee would draft a response to Doug.  Karen Enzweiler and Larry Wischer were appointed to attend PTO meeting on 2/22 per Doug’s request.  Note:  Boosters response letter was given to Doug on 2/22 at PTO.  A response from Doug dated 2/23 was received by the boosters’ secretary on 2/24 and forwarded to the board.  Further discussions will be held on 3/10.  

School Committee
No report.

Old Business

Gym Painting 
Mike Brannon will coordinate this activity during mid-May to early June – after volleyball but before festival.    

Forms Electronic
Web site www.stcatherineboosters.com should be live prior to 3/10 meeting.  Note: Web site is live with information posted in the “Scoop“    

AAU Ball
AAU team will use gym for the remainder of their season and they most likely will re-apply for gym use next fall.  Kevin Desmond suggested we obtain a copy of their hold harmless agreement and a copy of the league’s insurance policy to ensure St. Catherine is protected from liability.    

Concession
No progress with the widening of the window.  Gary DeVoto will contact Ed Steritz.  Issue carried forward to next meeting agenda.
   

New Business
Election
Nominations for officers will be held during the March meeting.  All are encouraged to attend and nominate. 

Meeting adjourned.

Minutes submitted by Larry Wischer 

Next meeting, Thursday, March 10, 2005, at 7:30pm in the undercroft.
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